# Bath Charter Township September 2022 Newsletter

Visit www.bathtownship.us for more!

# Chief Lindemulder Announces Retirement in December 2022

Chief Lyle Lindemulder has announced his intent to retire at the end of this year after 33 years of service with the Bath Township Police Department.

The Board of Trustees voted on Tuesday, September 6, 2022 to approve the Superintendent to enter into contract

negotiations with Lieutenant Gary Smith to be appointed as Interim Chief of Police.



### Save the Date: 2023 Tom King Memorial Junk Day

Tom King Memorial Junk Day has been scheduled for Saturday, April 29, 2023. More information will be available in February 2023.

## HOLIDAY CLOSINGS

The Bath Charter Township Offices, Police & Fire Administrative Offices, and the Senior Center are closed to observe all national holidays. If a holiday falls on a Saturday, the Township will observe the holiday on Friday. If a holiday falls on a Sunday, the Township will observe the holiday on Monday.

Martin Luther King, Jr. Day Presidents' Day Good Friday Memorial Day Juneteenth Independence Day

Labor Day

Veterans Day
Thanksgiving Day
Day-After Thanksgiving
Christmas Eve
Christmas Day
New Year's Eve
New Year's Day



#### **CONTACT US**

#### **Township Offices**

(517) 641-6728 info@bathtownship.us www.bathtownship.us

#### **Township Contacts**

**Marie Howe,** Supervisor mhowe@bathtownship.us

Brenda Butler-Challender, Clerk bchallender@bathtownship.us

**Steve Wiswasser,** Treasurer swiswasser@bathtownship.us

**Jason Almerigi,** Trustee jalmerigi@bathtownship.us

**Joe Benzie**, Trustee jbenzie@bathtownship.us

**Ryan Fewins-Bliss,** Trustee rfewins-bliss@bathtownship.us

**Al Rosekrans,** Trustee arosekrans@bathtownship.us

**Karen Hildebrant,** Superintendent khildebrant@bathtownship.us



@bathtwp

More On Back >

# **2023 Budget Recommendation**

The Superintendent published the 2023 budget recommendation on September 1, 2022. The Board of Trustees will be discussing the 2023 budget during a budget work session on Monday, September 19, 2022 from 5:30 - 6:30 p.m. prior to their regular meeting beginning at 6:30 p.m. The Board will continue to hold public work sessions for the 2023 budget through the coming months. Each work session will be publicly noticed on the Township website and on the Township notice board outside of the Township Office entrance.

### **Election Inspectors Needed**

The Township is in need of additional election inspectors for the upcoming November election. Training for election inspectors will take place on September 20, 2022 at 9:00 am. The training will last about 2 or 2.5 hours. Please contact the Clerk's office at bchallender@bathtownship.us or (517) 641-6728 if you are interested in training to become an election inspector. Applications are also available on the <u>Township website</u> under Elections & Voting.

### **Township Reminders**

- Sign up for automatic sewer and tax bill payments! More information can be found on the Township website under <u>Property Taxes</u> and <u>Sanitary Sewer</u>.
- The Senior Center is open Monday, Wednesday, and Friday. Lunch is served at noon and can be picked up as take out. More information can be found on the Township website under <u>Senior Center</u>.
- If there is a malfunctioning streetlight on your street, please utilize the Consumers Energy streetlight reporting portal at <a href="https://www.consumersenergy.com/outages/street-light">www.consumersenergy.com/outages/street-light</a>
- The Farmers Market is open for the season through October 27. Come visit us every Thursday from 3-6:30 p.m. in James Couzens Memorial Park!
- The Township is looking to hire a part-time dishwasher at the Senior Center. More information regarding the position and an application can be found on the <u>Township</u> website under Employment.
- The Township has several board, commission, and committee vacancies for resident members. Vacancies and an Application for Appointment can be found on the <u>Township</u> website under Boards, Commissions & Committees or can be picked up from the Township Offices. After completing an Application for Appointment, return the completed application and any attachments to Bath Charter Township, 14480 Webster Road, Bath, MI 48808, email to info@bathtownship.us, or fax to (517) 641-4170.